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Dear Parents,


WELCOME BACK!!   Please read this information carefully as there may be some changes……..
Welcome back all our present and new pupils and their families. We hope you all had a lovely summer holiday.   We have 3 new Nursery who have join us this week.
	Message from Mrs. Hughes. 
Firstly, thank you for all your support over the last year, 2017-2018    All the children and staff have worked incredibly hard to ensure a happy, family orientated environment for us to enjoy, and I feel very privileged to be part of this school community.  A real celebration point was all our Year 1 achieving the passmark in the National Phonics Tests. 

My priority as Head Teacher this year  is to ensure we are a good school, where every child can achieve their full potential in their academic, creative, personal, physical, moral and spiritual development.  At some point, OFSTED will be following up the 2017 report.
This coming year, our main aim will be to focus on ensuring that all children learn and progress exceptionally well and experience the highest quality of teaching and learning in all subjects.   Following analysis of the results from last year, our Englsih focus will be on handwriting with correct letter formation and editing written work for errors in  spelling and grammar. In Maths we will focus on demonstrating mastery in maths. 

Thank you again

Mrs Hughes




(1)
SCHOOL DAY – The school day will start promptly at 9.00 a.m.  For this to take place smoothly the bell will be rung at 8.55 a.m.  A member of staff supervises the yard every morning from 8.30 a.m.until bell time.  We are having a push to increase the children’s independence and make them responsible for their belongings, as this is an important skill to acquire at a young age.  Whilst you are always welcome in school could you help the staff with this initiative by encouraging your child to leave you in the yard and go to their class independantly.  At the end of the school day Mrs Stephenson’s class will be dismissed into the main yardd and Mrs. Hughes class will be dismissed from the side door into the yard.  A member of staff will also be on duty at that time of day to supervise children leaving.  In the interests of safety please also ensure that the gate is closed when coming and going, both in the morning and afternoon even if there is someone behind you.  
We would also appreciate it if you did not bring your child/ren into school via the car park gates also safety reasons.
(2)
ABSENCES / ATTENDANCE - If your child is absent from school please inform us as soon as possible preferably before 9.00a.m, either by ringing or emailing  (messages can be left on the answering machine – email address is admin@tritlington.northumberland.sch.uk.   Illness absence forms can be obtained from the Parents Notice Board outside the office, in the cloakroom and the Early Years entrance.  If we do not hear from you, school will ring you to check on your child’s whereabouts.

Attached is a leaflet from Northumberland County Council Education Welfare Service giving information why attendance matters.  Last year our school attendance target for the year was 96% and we achieved 90%.  This was partly due to an outbreak of chicken pox and tonsillitis, however this year we would like to achieve our target or above with your help and co-operation.

(3)
SCHOOL WEBSITE – Diary dates and letters will be available on the website shortly.  We are in the process of  building a new website and will give you the detailsd as soo as possible
(4)
30 hours information – As you know we are participating in the 30hours for Nursery children.  Find out if your child could be entitled to 30 hours of free childcare:  01670 623592 or www.northumberland.gov.uk/freechildcare        
(5)
SECRETARIAL TIME – Mrs. Gray will be in school on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays and Friday from 8.30 a.m. – 3.00 p.m. and Monday from 9.00 a.m. – 4.00 p.m.  Anyone wishing to leave messages or reply slips etc for her attention please place them in the yellow box situated on the wall outside the Office.  Please put any money / cheques in an envelope with your child’s name on it and what it is for.  Please note that although Mrs. Gray is on the premises at other times and is always willing to help, she is not always on secretarial duty.  We thank you for your co-operation.

(6)
ENTRY INTO OFFICE – For security and confidentiality purposes, we would be grateful if parents wishing to use the Office for specific tasks (e.g. photocopying) would see Mrs. Gray or a member of staff first to see if it is convenient - otherwise please conduct your business at the Office hatch or by using the yellow box as mentioned above.  
(7)       DINNER MONEY / MILK – Dinner money should be paid on the first day of each week usually Mondays for that coming week, alternatively if you wish you can pay for the whole of the half term in advance during the first week back.  Please note that we have to insist on this as late payments are having a significant impact on our budget and administration costs.  The total cost for this half term Sept – Oct = £83.85 If you are having difficulties please do not delay speaking to Mrs. Gray and we will endeavour to deal with individual problems sympathetically.  
Children in Reception – Year 1 and 2 are entitled to free school meals as part of the Government Universal Free School meal scheme.  Children in Nursery – Years 3 and 4 are required to pay for their school lunch which is £2.15 per day = £10.75 per week.
Milk - It is very important that you return your child’s milk reply slip for every child individually by the required date.  The milk order has to be placed in advance  therefore this means that Mrs. Gray normally has to do this during the holidays.  If all reply slips are not handed back in when stated it sometimes results in very upset children when we return to school.  If any pupils would still like to have MILK please see Mrs. Gray immediately.  The cost of this for pupils 5 years old and over is £14.00 per term.  Please note that Milk is only free to pupils whose parents are in receipt of Government benefits and NOT to those who are entitlesd to Universal Free School Meals.
(8)
GOVERNMENT FREE SCHOOL MEALS – If anyone is or thinks they may be entitled to Government Benefits, you may be eligible to Free School Meals for your child/ren.  If you think you may qualify please contact the Free School Meal Department at Northumberland County Council who will be able to confirm your entitlement.  Benefit Free School Meals in turn helps with funding for schools
(9)
WORSHIP – As a Church school worship is seen as central to the life of the school and held daily Mon – Thurs during the school day.  Children are invited to participate and we respect individual’s personal beliefs and practices.  During these sessions we try to share values such as caring, sharing etc.  Local clergy and readers visit on a regular basis.  This half term we are focussing on our Core Christian values and the role of the Disciples.  The children’s individual talents will be celebrated and there will be opportunities to show caring towards others. (e g Our Harvest Festival / Christingle dates will follow shortly)  We also have Celebration Assembly on a Friday afternoon (2.50 p.m.) where parents are invited to attend to share the successes of the children’s work!!!…. 
(10)
ZIG ZAG LINES – You are aware we have had ongoing problems regarding parking outside school.   Several years ago we managed to have the yellow lines reduced to the minimum legal length allowed and signage beside the pedestrian gate.

It is therefore very important that you DO NOT park on the lines or over the car park entrance at any time of the day.    Please be aware that the Police check the area from time to time and people will be fined etc on the spot.  The school cannot not be responsible for anyone being prosecuted.
(11)
SCHOOL CAR PARK -   We would be grateful if parents would  NOT park in the school car park or use it as a quick way to come in and out of school, children should ONLY be brought in through the pedestrian gate at the front of the playground.  Please note that this is for the safety of you and your children.  The car park is for staff, visitors and deliveries only.  If you need to use the car park please arrange this with school first.
(12)
EDUCATION VISITS (INSIDE / OUTSIDE SCHOOL)  - It is County legislation that parents complete a permission slip for every trip that their child/ren take out of school.  These will be provided on letters sent out explaining about the trip, and how much each child’s contribution will be, it is important that these reply slips and money are returned immediately.  No child will be excluded from an activity because of an inability to contribute, however, if there are insufficient funds raised then some planned activities may have to be cancelled for all children.
(13)     PE – Please ensure that children have their PE kit in school ALL WEEK. They will need navy shorts, light blue t-shirts and appropriate footwear i.e. plimsoles or trainers please make sure that these items are all clearly named in an appropriate bag.  We have PE bags with the school logo on available in school to purchase, if anyone is interested please place a note in the yellow box outside the office.

(14)
SWIMMING  Please note that in the interests of safety these slips must be returned to school as soon as possible, failure to do this may result in your child being unable to participate. The weekly voluntary contribution payment for swimming is £6.00 per child per session.  This covers transport to and from Alnwick and tuition which we have to pay upfront.  Swimming will be taking place on Thursday afternoons and will start after the October half term holidays for all years groups including Reception. We will send out a separate letter nearer the time with a block permission slip attached for parents consent.
(15)       MUSIC – pupils in class 2 will be enjoying activities with through the Music Servcie, and learning the accordion.  Pupils in years 2, 3, & 4.  Arrangements can be made for peripatetic music teachers to come into school to give lessons on various instruments (Piano / Keyboard / Violin  Guitar)  These lessons take place during the school day and cost per child per term.  If anyone would like their child to have lessons please see Mrs Gray as soon as possible.  Some instruments can be hired from County also for a termly charge, Mrs. Gray will be able to tell you what instruments County hire.
(16)
COMMUNICATION -- In order to improve communication between school and parents we attach a Comments Slip at the end of various Newsletters.  If you have any comments (including worries and concerns) about school, please complete the slip and place it in the yellow box outside the Office.
As ever, the Staff try to be available at the end of the day or by prior appointment to deal with any issues which occur please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you would like an appointment with any member of staff please arrange it with Mrs. Gray.
We would be grateful if parents would provide us with their up to date email address where we can send school letters for your information as well as them being put on the school website as stated previously.  Please see reply slip attached and return it to school via the yellow box.
(18)
TRITLINGTON FRIENDS – We have a thriving PTA who are always looking for new blood with ideas.  Watch out on the website / notice boards in school for the date of our next meeting (which will be the Annual General Meeting)  – come along have a chat, a cup of coffee and share your ideas.  We hope as many parents as possible will be able to attend our meetings.

Please note   
-  
There will be NO Sharing Assembly this week 






        Friday 7th September





(19)      THANK YOU - All staff would like to thank parents and children very much for their kind cards and gifts received at the end of last school year; your kindness is much appreciated.

(20) FINALLY- Mrs Hughes is to have an operation and will be off school for the next few weeks.  Class 2 will be taught by Mr Pringle and Mrs Hodgson.    The children in year 3 know Mr Pringle from last year. The Acting Head will be Mrs Sandra Ford who is Head Teacher at Abbeyfields First School; she will be in our school at least one day per week during Mrs Hughes’ absence.  If you wish to discuss anything with her, please contact  Mrs Gray who can arrange an appointment. 
Yours faithfully,

Mrs. H Hughes
Headteacher
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REPLY SLIP                   PARENTS EMAIL ADDRESSES

Name of pupil……………………………………………………………………….

Please print clearly the email address that you would like school to be use for communication 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………
Please print your name…………………………………………………………………………...

Signed……………………………………………………………………Dated………………
GEN-AUTUMN01
2

